SPECIAL MEETING

                           



                           
September 18, 2018
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Jon Skelton on Tuesday, September 18, 2018 at 5:00 P.M. at the City/Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  
Supervisors – Anttila, Skelton, Kippley, Clerk-Knaus; Treasurer-Shuck, Attorney-
Kearney

Absent:

      Also Present:       Greg Hinsz, Clark Niemi
Chairman Skelton called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  Roll call was conducted.  

IT WAS MOVED BY KIPPLEY, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ACCEPT THE AGENDA AS PRESENTED.  UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED

1.) Currently two employees are out on extended personal medical leave.  Knaus spoke with Attorney Kearney regarding no written policies in place for medical leave.  Due to the small number of employees, the Township employees do not qualify for the Family and Medical Leave Act.  Kearney advised no written policy is needed, however, we need to follow federal and state laws regarding leave.  The Township does abide by all federal and state laws.  Knaus handed out a summary of the current procedures.  Employees out on medical leave need to be released by their doctor in order to return to work and need to meet the physical requirements of their position.  Employees also need to provide medical documentation throughout the leave.  There is some inconsistency in the job descriptions regarding the physical requirements.  Due to a shortage of employees out at Public Works, a discussion was held regarding vacation and sick leave usage procedures.  Skelton directed Foreman Hinsz to have a discussion with all Public Work’s employees regarding their plans of vacation use to the end of the year.  Kippley stated there appears to be a pattern of sick leave use after a vacation or holiday in the department and the bargaining agreement does indicate before sick leave payment is made doctor’s certification can be requested.  

IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO NOTIFY EMPLOYEE DOCTOR’S CERTIFICATION WILL BE REQUIRED FOR FUTURE ABSENCES WHERE SICK LEAVE IS REQUESTED.  UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY DIRECTING KNAUS TO UPDATE JOB DESCRIPTIONS ENSURING THEY ARE ALL UP-TO-DATE WITH DUTIES AND THE PHYSICAL REQUIREMENTS ARE CONSISTENT AND ACCURATE ACROSS ALL POSITIONS IN PUBLIC WORKS.  UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED
The retirement resignation notice received from Bill Robbilard effective January 1, 2019 was reviewed and discussed.  He is currently the only employee properly licensed for water and wastewater operations.  His upcoming vacancy was discussed and potential opportunities for current employees.  The Board would like to promote an internal employee before hiring externally.  If training is needed, the Township would pay for such training to get an internal employee licensed.  The Board would also be willing to raise the hourly rate for this position through a MOU with the union.  
IT WAS MOVED BY ANTTILA, SUPPORTED BY SKELTON DIRECTING FOREMAN HINSZ TO ASK ALL EMPLOYEES IN PUBLIC WORKS IF THEY ARE INTERESTED IN MOVING INTO THE EQUIPMENT OPERATOR/WATER/WASTEWATER POSITION AFTER ROBILLARD RETIRES.  UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED
At September’s meeting, the Board asked Knaus to follow-up with our Safety Liaison regarding the threshold shifts in hearing.  The Safety Liaison indicated the results of the testing appear to be flawed and recommended we contact the testing facility to find out how these results were obtained being the results are much higher than industry standards for a unit of our size.  The other alternative would be to send employees to the local clinic for a second test to get a new baseline and work directly with the Safety Liaison for any future testing.  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO SEND ALL PUBLIC WORKS EMPLOYEES TO THE AURORA CLINIC FOR NEW HEARING TESTS TO GET A NEW BASELINE FOR FUTURE TESTING.  UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED

2.) St. Louis County Proposal of Sale of Tax Forfeited Land was reviewed and no action was taken.  

3.) The Palo Markham School Group draft facilities use agreement was reviewed and their most recent proposals were discussed.  The Township contributes a lot financially to the Laskiainen event and to the building.  Skelton would like to see an itemized statement of the monetary contributions made and this could be shared with the PMSG.  The Township needs to maintain control of the building and limit liability.  Skelton would like a copy of the monthly calendar of scheduled events put in the monthly meeting packets and on the website.  The inventory list was reviewed and discussed.  It needs to be updated removing all perishable items like food.  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY REQUESTING THE MONTHLY CALENDAR OF ALL SCHEDULED EVENTS FOR THE LOON LAKE COMMUNITY CENTER BE PROVIDED IN THE MONTHLY MEETING PACKETS AND ONLINE.  UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED

IT WAS MOVED BY ANTILLA, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY AFTER RESOLUTION OF THE USAGE AGREEMENT THE LOON LAKE COMMUNITY CENTER LOCKS WILL BE CHANGED AND INDIVIDUALS NEEDING KEYS WILL BE IDENTIFIED.  UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED
IT WAS MOVED BY KIPPLEY, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 6:41 P.M.  UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

 ______________________________________ 
____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                          Jon Skelton, Chairman 
